REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

TUESDAY, AUGUST 17, 2021
6:30 P.M.

Mayor Englebretson called the regular monthly Council meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. with council members Bobrofsky, Froeba, Geier, Lindner, Prein, Schultz and Weyer present.  Brock was absent.
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  


Citizen present was Teresa Hall.

Clerk Toufar verified the postings.

No changes were made to the August 17, 2021, agenda.

Motion was made by Prein to approve the minutes from the July 20, 2021, regular Council meeting, seconded by Geier.  Motion carried. 


Treasurer’s report was approved on a motion made by Bobrofsky, seconded by Lindner. Motion carried.

Utility Committee-Meeting was held on August 3, 2021.  Geier made a motion to allow a 6X6 metal monument in the city cemetery, seconded by Bobrofsky.  Motion carried.  Lindner made a motion to approve the street project specification and bid proposal certificate with the changes made by the attorney, seconded by Geier.  Motion carried.  Bobrofsky made a motion to repair the collapsed culvert on S West St in the amount of $1,300.00 and the homeowner will be responsible for the landscaping, seconded by Weyer.  Motion carried.  Froeba reported on the main streetlights.  This has been tabled.  Schultz made a motion to sell the old trash pump that has not been used in 15 years, seconded by Prein.  Motion carried.  Geier made a motion not to concrete the manholes on the State Hwy 98 project, seconded by Schultz.  Motion carried.  Pieper reported on purchasing a new truck for the public works department.  Lindner made a motion to approve the purchase of a 2022 Chevrolet Silverado 2500HD from Gross Motors and the accessories from Larry Lucht in the amount of $35,285.00 and $30,000.00 to be taken out of the TIF 2 money, seconded by Weyer.  Motion carried.
Police/Fire and Ambulance Committee– Fire & Ambulance meeting was held on July 2, 2021.  Schultz reported the Board of Directors are City of Loyal-Kris Schultz, Town of Loyal-Jesse Zvolena, Town of Beaver-Ken Loos, and Town of York-Lynn Luchterhand.  Schultz reported that the ambulance service has a UV light to debug equipment and only Rick Szymanski will run this.  Schultz reported that they are looking for a wage review starting January 2023.  Schultz reported that the Fire Department has received a $118,000 anonymous donation to be specifically used for turnout gear and air packs.  Schultz reported the department has a full roster of thirty-five with ten in reserve.
Finance/City View Committee – No meeting held.
Library Committee – No meeting held.
Personnel Committee – No meeting held.


Park & Recreation – No meeting held.

Planning Commission – No meeting held.

Mayor’s Report- Mayor Englebretson reported on the cornfest meeting.


Bobrofsky made a motion to approve a picnic license for the Loyal Car Show, seconded by Geier.  Motion carried.


Froeba made a motion to approve a bartender license for Amya LaMarr, seconded by Prein.  Motion carried.

Bobrofsky made the motion to approve vouchers in the following amounts:

GENERAL FUND: $87,884.31         
WATER UTILITY: $10,427.76
WASTEWATER UTILITY: $24,949.01
Seconded by Schultz.  Motion carried.  

Prein made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Geier.  Motion carried.

Shannon Toufar, City Clerk/Treasurer, August 17, 2021
